
High School Board Report 
January 2025 

 
1.​ Drama Club: Little play- Big Bad  

Our high school students put one 3 wonderful shows for the elementary, middle and high 
schools. They showed us the story of the class-action lawsuit filed agains the most 
notorious criminal in the fairy-tale world, Big Bad Wolf. The legal teams made up of the 
two greatest legal minds in the Enchanted Forest — the Evil Stepmother and the Fairy 
Godmother — clashed in a trial that will be remembered forever after. Little Red Riding 
Hood, her Grandmother, the Three Little Pigs and the Shepherd in charge of the Boy 
Who Cried Wolf testified, and Judge Wise old Man asked our audience to determine the 
fate of Big B. Wolf! Dansville Drama Club 3 hilarious performances of “Big Bad” on 
Friday, January 10th!  Bravo!  
 

  



 

 
 

2.​ Winter HoCo- This week we’re excited to have some fun and stir up some spirit for 
Winter Homecoming Week! We’ve got lunch competitions, a half-day of festivities, and 
our Friday pep assembly to look forward to! We’re also excited to have all three 
basketball teams competing, at home, to end the week. We plan to go a little less formal 
with the dance after the game, which will include games, food, and music.  
 

3.​ FFA- Students are now getting prepared for District Leadership Contests at the end of 
January, where we have students competing in Public Speaking, Demonstration, 
Conduct of Meetings and Job Interview. Students are also preparing for maple syrup 
season, so make sure to stop out at the agriscience barn if you see steam from our 
evaporator! 
 
We also welcomed Penelope, our first sow to the barn! The students will be farrowing 
her and her piglets will go on to be fair projects in the summer. Stop by to see her 
sometime!  
 



 

 

 

 
4.​ eSPorts: The DHS Esports Program had a great Fall 2024 Season! The program had 

teams in two leagues in Michigan and had success in both. The Super Smash Bros. 
Ultimate team made top 32 in MiHSEF State Championships and top 32 in MHSEL 
Playoffs. The Mario Kart team had a great season and had great participation.  
 
We’re gearing up for the Spring 2025 season, looking to expand our teams and seek 
success once again! 
 
In exciting news, we are also getting set to launch a Middle School program for the 
Spring 2025 season! We are looking to run one Mario Kart team for the spring and 
expand next year. 
 
 



  

 

 


